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NEXT MEETING : Sunday,  October 20, Fall Driving Tourð2:30 PM -  Meet at Rite Aid in Verona 

(Corner of Rt. 11 and Rt. 612) . Tour of Western Augusta County ending at Hog Wild BBQ (Klineôs), 

906 Greeneville Ave. in Staunton at 4:00 PM for dinner and the business meeting (and ice cream). 

Greetings W-S Region members and friends,  

The days are getting shorter, the mornings crisper, and we celebrated another successful Steak Fry and       

Auction. So it must be time to prepare for Hershey! Weôre dusting off the boxes of goodies, many of which are 

becoming seasoned visitors to the annual trek north. There are always a few new things to add to the             

collection, surfaced when we decided to do a ñclean-upò of our parts stash. You never know what unusual item 

some poor guy (or gal) has been searching for, over several trips to Hershey, that has been gathering dust for 

years in your garage. Hopefully, that person will visit the W-S Region gang in the Chocolate Field             

(C4O 40-50) and find just what they need. If you get to Hershey, make sure you stop to say hello. 

Scenes from the September Steak Fry and Auction 

I promised 

Betty Clemmer 

that I would 

not show her 

eating! 
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Fall Greetings to All! September was a busy 

month for us. For a couple of days the week of 

Labor Day, we helped with the Shrinersõ 

Bluegrass Festival at the Grand Caverns.   

Before that was over, we were on our way to 

Chattanooga for the Glidden Tour. We were 

fortunate to have Nelson Driver go with us 

and do a lot of the driving. Nelson also helped 

to drive our Model A Ford on the Tour as did 

our friend Alice Megaro from New York. The 

Chickamauga Region put together a          

wonderful tour with less than a year of    

planning time. Others on the Tour from the 

Region were Ronnie and Janice Shanholtzer, 

Robbie and Susan Gray, and Duane and     

Rebecca Perrin. Ronnie was recognized for his 

36th  Glidden Tour, Janice for her 35 th , Nelson 

for his 23 rd, and John and I for our 15 th . 

Our annual September Steak Fry and Auction 

was a lot of fun. Someone counted about 25 

antique vehicles in the parking lot. Bruce 

Elder, our auctioneer for 20 years, kept us 

laughing from start to finish. I wish I could 

òthink on my feetó as fast as Bruce.                

Attendance was great, weather was perfect, 

food was plentiful and delicious, bidding was 

lively, and fun and fellowship prevailed. What 

more could one ask for!!! We even had some 

new members attend --Marilyn Rimel and 

Duane and Rebecca Perrin.  

As we approach the end of September, we are 

getting ready for a Mid -Atlantic Region     

Veteran Motor Car Club of America (VMCCA) 

tour in the Winchester, Virginia, area, and 

Hardy County, West Virginia, area. This will 

be a 2 ½-day tour with about 65 participants 

coming from 7 states.  

As soon as this tour is over, I will start     

working on the 2014 VMCCA Presidential 

Heritage Tour to be held in the Harrisonburg 

area next May.  

Have you marked Sunday, October 20, on 

your calendar for the next activity of the 

Waynesboro-Staunton Region? Susan Gray 

and I are planning an afternoon tour on some 

country roads. Some of you long -time        

members might remember going to Hornõs 

Camp for our monthly meetings in the 1970s. 

After some investigating, Susan found it so 

we will be stopping there on our tour. It 

should be a nice time of year to drive an      

antique car and see some beautiful fall colors. 

The tour will end in Staunton at Hog Wild 

BBQ for dinner and a short business meeting.  

More information can be found elsewhere in 

the newsletter.  See you on the 20 th . 

Doris receives her plaque on the Glidden Tour.                           

She and John have attended 15 Glidden Tours! 
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ANNUAL STEAK FRY & AUCTION  

On Sunday, September 15, the Region held its annual 

steak fry and auction at Coyner Springs Park in     

Waynesboro. The weather was great, the old cars rolled in 

as our grillmasters Jim Gregory and Ronnie Shanholtzer 

prepared to grill our steaks. Only one problem - Someone 

had stolen the grill! Not to be denied, phone calls were 

made and before long, Jim Gregoryôs El Camino arrived 

with a gas grill that was quickly pressed into service. 

Soon the steaks were done and the gang enjoyed a great 

meal. 

After the meal, President Doris 

conducted a short business   

meeting and presented a plaque 

to our auctioneer Bruce Elder for 

his 20 years of entertaining and 

conducting our annual auction. 

The guys check out some of the ñgoodiesò ready for    

auction 

Bruce then conducted a spirited auction where items all 

went to new homesðall for a good cause! 

You had to be there! 


